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Dear friends, 
 
Their number is legion.  They are everywhere.  They 
live in our neighborhoods. They live in our homes.  
 
Who are they?  Catholics who are away from the 

practice of their faith.  They are the second largest identifiable 
religious group in the United States following practicing Roman  
Catholics. 
 
Many simply drifted away from the Church.   It began with missing 
Mass one Sunday and then another and still another until they joined 
the ranks of the ‘Creasters’ – people who participate in Mass only on 
Christmas Day and Easter Sunday. 
 
Others, because of divorce and what may have seemed to be 
impossible situations, no longer felt welcome in the Church and  
perhaps even abandoned by the Church at a time in their lives when 
they needed the Church the most. 
 
And still others were wounded by the Church through one of its 
representatives by an unkind word or thoughtless act or, still worse, by 
the terrible sin of clergy sexual abuse. 
 
Whatever the reason, we miss them, we hurt for them and we want 
them to know that they are always welcome home. 
 
A wonderful group of Saint Mark parishioners is preparing a program 
that will begin immediately after Easter that will help welcome  
Catholics home to their community of faith.  For six consecutive 
weeks, beginning Tuesday, April 18, Catholics away from the Church 
will be invited to come together to take another look at the Church that 
they once called ‘home’. 
 
As we prepare for this important event in the life of our parish all are 
asked to pray for family members, friends, neighbors and co-workers 
who are away from the Church.  We ask God to open hearts, instill a 
holy longing for home and bring healing to those who have been 
wounded.  During Lent we are including a petition for Catholics who 
are away from the Church in our prayer at all of our weekend and daily 
Masses. 
 
Fliers explaining the program and letters of invitation will be made 
available in the narthex in the coming weeks.  Parishioners who know 
someone who is away from the Church and might appreciation this 
gentle invitation are asked to take an envelope containing the flier and 
letter,  address it, stamp it and mail it to that person, all the while  
keeping that person in prayer. 
 
May all who are away from the Church, for whatever reason, hear the 
invitation our loving God extends to all this Lenten season through his 
Prophet Hosea: “Long have I waited for your coming home to me and 
living deeply our new life!” 
 
See you at Mass! 

News from Fr. Todd 
Parish Center Phone:  317-787-8246 
 
Pastor Fr. Todd Riebe 
Ext. 106 ft@stmarkindy.org 
 
Associate Pastor Fr. David Bu Nyar 
 dbunyar@archindy.org 
 
Pastoral Associate Deacon Tom Horn 
Ext. 103                              deacontom@stmarkindy.org 
 
Parish Business Manager         Matt Merkel 
Ext. 102 mmerkel@stmarkindy.org 
 
Administrative Assistant Chris Guedel 
Ext. 100 cdguedel@stmarkindy.org 
 
Music Director Andy Eagan 
Ext. 105 aeagan@stmarkindy.org 
 
Dir. Of Youth Ministry Julie Albertson 
Ext. 101 jalbertson@stmarkindy.org 
 
Coordinator of Rel. Ed Angi Swiezy 
Ext. 104 aswiezy@stmarkindy.org 
 
Parish Census Coordinator/ 
Bulletin Editor Christine Johnson 
Ext. 109 cjohnson@stmarkindy.org 
 
SMAC Athletic Director Kris Able 
 kabel@stmarkindy.org 
 
School Contacts: 317-786-4013 
 
Principal Rusty Albertson 
Ext. 201 ralbertson@stmarkindy.org 
 
Secretary Beth Leszcynski 
Ext. 200                                 bleszcynski@stmarkindy.org 

 
 
 

 CONTACTS 
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Sunday, March 19  – THIRD SUNDAY OF LENT 
  7:30 a.m.   —      Mary Beth Greulich 
  9:30 a.m.   —      Penny Bowling 
 11:45 a.m.  —     Parishioners of St. Mark 
 
Monday, March 20 -  SAINT JOSEPH, SPOUSE OF THE   

                       BLESSED VIRGIN MARY  
   9:00 a.m.   —     Communion Service 
  
Tuesday, March 21 -  Lenten Weekday 
   9:00 a.m.   —       Jim Bowser 
 
Wednesday, March 22 - Lenten Weekday 
   9:00 a.m.   —  Donatus Duru 
   
Thursday, March 23 -  Lenten Weekday; Saint Turibius  
                                      of Mogrovejo           
   9:00 a.m.  —        Glenda Richart 

Friday, March 24 -  Lenten Weekday 
   8:15 a.m.  —      Henrietta Lawrence  
  
Saturday, March 25 - THE ANNUNCIATION OF THE LORD 
   5:30 p.m.  —      Isabelle LaFleur  

Sunday, March 26  – FOURTH SUNDAY OF LENT 
  7:30 a.m.    —    Parishioners of St. Mark 
  9:30 a.m.    —      Clara Spaeth 
 11:45 a.m.   —      Norm House 
 

Sunday:  Ex 17:3-7; Rom 5:1-2, 5-8; Jn 4:5-42 or  
   4:5-15, 19b-26, 39a, 40-42  

Monday:  2 Sm 7:4-5a, 12-14a, 16; Rom 4:13, 16-18, 22; 
   Mt 1:16, 18-21, 24a or Lk 2:41-51a 

Tuesday:  Dn 3:25, 34-43; Mt 18:21-35  

Wednesday:  Dt 4:1, 5-9; Mt 5:17-19           

Thursday:  Jer 7:23-28; Lk 11:14-23 

Friday:  Hos 14:2-10; Mk 12:28-34  

Saturday:  Is 7:10-14; 8:10; Heb 10:4-10; Lk 1:26-38  

Sunday:  1 Sm 16:1b, 6-7, 10-13a; Eph 5:8-14; Jn 9:1-41 or 
   9:1, 6-9, 13-17, 34-38 

 Mass Intentions 

Readings for 03/19/2017 ~ 03/26/2017 

Faith Formation 
 
SACRAMENTAL PREP:  Reminder we will not meet on  
Sundays, March 26th and April 9th, due to Spring Break.   
Classes resume Sunday, April 9th a their regular time.  Enjoy 
your break! 

 

 

March 19th, 20th & 21st, 7:00 PM  
 
Please join us at St. Roch Church as we join St. Barnabas and 
St. Mark Parishes for our Tri-Parish Lenten Mission with 
Brother Bob Baxter of Mount Saint Francis Center for  
Spirituality. 
 
Sunday, 3/19 - Gap between Faith and Life 
 
Monday, 3/20 - Stations of the Cross, in a new light and the  
                         evening will conclude with a Penance  
                         Service 
 
Tuesday, 3/21- Faith, Growth of Beatitudes and Blessed      
                        Living of the Beatitudes 

 
Special Collections during Lent 

 
March 26: Catholic Relief Services 
April 9: Church in Africa 
April 14: Holy Places 

Lenten Almsgiving 

Sunday Evening Adult Catechesis & Prayer   
 
On Sunday evenings of Lent we will gather in our parish 
church to at 7:00pm to reflect on our varying aspects of  
“Making the Holy Spirit Visible” in our faith filled lives.   
  
March 26th: Finding the Holy Spirit in the Sacraments ~  
        Deacon Tom 
 
April 2nd:    Finding the Holy Spirit in Conscience ~  
        Dr. Matthew Sherman 

Tri-Parish Lenten Mission 
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ATTENTION ALL SINGLE, DIVORCED OR WIDOWED MEN 
AND WOWEN-OVER 50!:  The new “Q-Tips (men) and 
“Cottontops” (women) group will have our first outing on  
Thursday, April 6th.  We will meet in St. Mark’s parking lot at 
11:00 am to go to lunch at The Rustic Root Tea Room, 626 
Main St., Beech Grove at 11:30 am.  The deadline for signing up 
is April 3rd, please call Wilma Cross (317) 782-1512 or  
Linda Carde (317) 783-9903. 

   “Love, Joy & Peace” 
   within reach of every hand! 

 
ST. MARK CARD PARTY:  The St. Mark Card Party will be held 
in the Narthex on Thursday, March 23rd 
starting at 1:00pm.  We play progressive euchre 
and the cost is $1 to play which includes  
refreshments.  You are always encouraged to 
bring a friend. See you there!   
 
MARK YOUR CALENDARS!   Tuesday, April 25, is the Feast 
of Saint Mark the Evangelist, patron saint of our parish.  All are 
invited to a pitch-in supper in Monsignor Schafer Hall following 
the 5:30 p.m. Mass on Saturday, April 22.  Parishioners are 
invited to join together to honor our patron saint and to 
celebrate the life we share under his watchful care. 
 
FOR THE GOOD OF THE PARISH:  The Pastoral Council 
thanks all who have submitted thoughts, ideas and suggestions 
through the “For the Good of the Parish” box in the narthex of 
the church.  The box provides a regular means of dialogue  
between parishioners and parish leadership represented by the 
Pastoral Council.  All comments and suggestions received are 
reviewed by the Council each month and form an important part 
of our Pastoral Council meetings. 
 
INCLUSION MINISTRY:   Canine Companions service dogs are 
one toll that people with disabilities can use to increase their 
productivity in the work place.  Because of their ability to 
 manage everyday obstacles on their own, many graduates with 
Canine Companions are able to pursue careers in the field of 
their choice 

“One of the values of centering prayer is that you are not 
 thinking about God during the time of centering prayer so you 
are giving God a chance to manifest.  In centering prayer there 
are moments of peace that give the psyche a chance to realize 
that God may not be so bad after all.  God has a chance to be 
himself for a change.” 
   Fr. Thomas Keating 

Please pray for... Parish 
 
Elaine Alexander, Barbara Beaton, Patty Bouvier, 
Sherrie Blomberg, Wilma Cross, Lorraine Braasch, 
Pat Ward, John Bradley, Jeff Fryar, Jim Reed,  
Melanie Brady, Molly Brown, Mont Jolley,  
Jo Henn, Chris Gough,  Steve Chaplin,  
Sarah Clements, Noah Duffer, John Conover,  

Karen Duncan, Mark Smith, Puring de las Alas, Cyril DesJean, 
Lisa Engelking, Ethan Jones, Ann Grange, Mike Hendrickson, 
Lucy Hopkins, Vince Huber, Francis Huff, Kim Huffman,  
Alicia Keaton, Samantha Kirk, Katie Leach, Linda Lilly,  
Rose Moore, Richie Lowrey, Annette Lyngh, Romeo Manalo,  
Sue Marshall, Betty Mouser, Betty Newman, Mike Newton,  
Jean Nightingale, Don Pearson, Katie Nightingale,  
Margaret Payne, John Perkins, Loucretia Price, Ron Shockey, 
Maliah Sandefur, Dorothy Ross, Molly Russell, Alex Stavrou,  
Bernard & Elizabeth Price, Nicole Richards, Jane Rosebrock, 
Charles & Mildred Ragon, Eleanor Sowder,  Judy Weaver,  
Michael Starich, Dick Schott, Brenda Wheeler, Gary Hedges, 
George & Margaret Strack, Paul Melanson, Danny Roessler, 
Michelle Oberting, Mark Neyman, Barbara Knapke,  
Joanne Burkert, Kellen Pitcock, Martha Rucker, Mark Schilling, 
and Gerald Starich. 
 
 MILITARY: Please pray for our women and men in the  

Armed Forces and their families. 
 

And in Thanksgiving to God, for hearing our prayers. 

  
Please be aware that as of April 2nd, all names will be removed 
from the prayer list. Our new policy will be that names will remain 
on the prayer list for up to 3 months, unless otherwise notified.  If 
you would like to submit a name to the prayer list, please contact 
Christine Johnson at the Parish Center at 317/707-8246, ext 109 
or cjohnson@stmarkindy.org. 

 
CONFIRMATION:  Preparation for 
the Sacrament of Confirmation for high 
school students in grades 10-12  
continues Sunday, April 2 from  
6:00 PM—7:00 PM in the church 

New Policy 

Youth From the Little Black Book 
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LENT 2017 

Good Shepherd 
Sunday, March 19 
2:00 p.m. 

Nativity 
Monday, March 20 
7:00 p.m. 

Saint Mark, Saint Roch,  
Saint Barnabas 
Tuesday, April 4, 2017 
7:00 p.m. (at St. Barnabas) 

Our Lady of the Greenwood 
Monday, April 10, 2017 
7:00 p.m. 

*The Sacrament of Reconciliation will also be available at Saint 
Mark each Saturday morning of Lent from 9:00 a.m. – 10:30 a.m. 
and each Saturday afternoon of Lent from 4:00 p.m. – 5:00 p.m. 

 

Serving all generations 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We miss you, Tip! 

Michael Clawson 
Home Parish: Annunciation, Brazil, IN 
First Theology 
St. Meinrad School of Theology 
                                  
 

Brother Lorennzo Penalosa 
Home Parish: St. Joseph, Indianapolis, IN  
Temporary Professed 
Order of St. Benedictine,   
St. Meinrad Archabbey 

 
 
Each week, in the bulletin and in the Information Centers in the 
narthex, we highlight those discerning priestly vocations and 
religious life. The Vocations Committee has provided prayer 
cards highlighting seminarians and religious life each day of the 
week.  These can be found in the Information Centers. 
 
 

 
We pray for the repose of the souls of…. 
 
St. Mark extends condolences to the families of  
Pamela Kinnen and Jim Bowser, father of Julie Vaidya.  
May God grant eternal rest to them and their consolation to their 
families and friends.  May their souls and the souls of all the 
faithful departed through the mercy of God rest in peace. 
 
 

 
Next week, our parish will take up The Catholic Relief Services 
Collection (CRSC).  Funds from this collection help provide food 
to the hungry, support to displaced refugees, and Christ’s love 
and respect to all people here at 
home and abroad.  Next week, 
please give generously to the 
CRCS and help Jesus in disguise.  
Learn more about the collection at 
www.uscch.org/catholic-relief. 

Vocations South Deanery Penance Services 

Catholic Relief Services 

Condolences 
St. Mark Music Ministry 
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Sunday March 19, 2017  
 MASS - Church (7:30 AM, 9:30 AM, 11:45 AM) 
 SMRE - Parish Center Basement  (9:30am) 
 SMRE - 1st-6th grade - Parish Center Basement (10:40am) 
 Boy Scouts - Msgr. Schafer Hall (1:00pm - 7:00pm) 
 Youth Good Friday Rehearsal - Church (5:00pm - 6:00pm) 
 SMRE - 7th-8th grade - Parish Center Basement (6:30pm) 
 Tri-Parish Mission -  St. Roch  (7:00pm - 8:30pm) 
 
Monday, March 20, 2017 
 Communion Service - Church (9:00am) 
 Quilters - Quilter Room  (10:00am - 12:00pm)  
 Girl Scouts - School, Class Room 14 (6:00pm -  7:00pm) 
 CYO - Msgr. Schafer Hall Basement (6:00pm - 7:30pm) 
 Tri-Parish Mission - St. Roch (7:00pm - 8:30pm) 
 
Tuesday, March 21, 2017 
 MASS - Church (9:00 AM) 
 Catholic Charities - Men’s Club Room (9:30am - 4:30pm) 
 Prayer Group - Parish Board Room (12:00pm - 2:00pm) 
 Spiritual Direction - Cenacle (3:45pm - 5:00pm) 
 Bell Choir - Church (6:00pm - 7:00pm) 
 Cub Scouts - Msgr. Schafer Hall Bsmnt (6:30pm-7:30pm) 
 School Commission - Cenacle (6:30pm - 9:00pm) 
 SPRED - School, Media Center (7:00pm - 9:00pm) 
 Tri-Parish Mission -  St. Roch (7:00pm - 8:30pm) 
 Baptism Prep. -  Cenacle (7:30pm - 9:00pm) 
 
Wednesday, March 22, 2017  
 MASS - Church 9:00 AM 
 ESL - School (5:15pm - 7:15pm) 
 CYO - Msgr. Schafer Hall Basement (6:00pm - 8:00pm) 
 RCIA - School, Media Center (6:30pm -  9:00pm) 
 Small Church Community - Cenacle (7:00pm - 9:00pm) 
 Quilters - Quilter Room  (7:00pm - 9:00pm) 
 
Thursday, March 23,  2017 
 MASS - Church  9:00 AM  
 Card Party - Church, Nartex (11:45am - 2:45pm) 
 Choir - Church (7:00pm - 9:00pm) 
 Pastoral Council - Cenacle (7:00pm - 9:00pm) 
      

Calendar of Events  

 
Important Enrollment Dates for  

2017-2018 School Year 
 

 
 Friday, April 7, 2017 

Tuition will be established and letters will be sent home 
informing families of the new tuition rates for the  
2017-2018 school year. 

 Monday,  May 8, 2017 
All parents using FACTS Tuition Management to pay 
their tuition monthly must be enrolled online with their 
information current. 

 Wednesday, May 31, 2017 
All parents paying their entire tuition in order to   
receive a discount must have full tuition payment to the 
school office. 

 Wednesday, May 31, 2017 
 All upfront partial tuition payments are due to the 
 school office. 
 
 
 

Calendar of Events cont’d 

School News 

 
Friday, March 24, 2017 
 Spring Break - School 
 MASS - Church  9:00 AM 
 Stations of the Cross - Church (7:00pm) 
 
Saturday, March 25,  2017  
 Lenten Pilgrimage - St. Mary of the Woods 
 Reconciliation -  Courtesy Room (9:00am -  10:30am) 
 Reconciliation -  Courtesy Room (4:00pm - 5:00pm) 
 MASS - Church 5:30 PM  
 
Sunday March 26, 2017  
 MASS - Church (7:30 AM, 9:30 AM, 11:45 AM) 
 SMRE - Parish Center Basement  (9:30am) 
 SMRE - 1st-6th grade - Parish Center Basement (10:40am) 
 SMRE - 7th-8th grade - Parish Center Basement (6:30pm) 
 Evening Prayer - Church (7:00pm - 8:00pm) 
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LENTEN PILGRIMAGE - SATURDAY, MARCH 25TH, 2017. 

 
ONLY FOUR  SPACES REMAIN 
for the parish Lenten pilgrimage to the shrine 
of Saint Mother Theodore Guerin at  
St. Mary of the Woods in Terre Haute, IN.    
We shall depart, by bus, from St. Mark at 
8:00 A.M. We shall also attend Saturday 
evening Mass at 4:00 pm celebrated by Father Dan Bedel and  
Father Todd, at St. Margaret Mary parish in Terre Haute. 
 
The cost is $50.00 (all inclusive with exception of dinner at MCL 
and tip for driver). For questions or more information, please 
contact Teresa Wenzel at 317-865-1528. 
 
 

 
So, you've been thinking about joining our St. Mark SVdP  
Conference! We meet in the school Media Center on the 
third Thursday of each month at 7:00pm. Our next meeting 
is April 20. In addition to activities here at St. Mark, there are 
many volunteer opportunities at the city-wide Distribution Center 
(Mission 27 Store) and Food Pantry. 
 
This week, we'll look at the new Mission 27 Store.  The Mission 
27 Store currently needs REFERRAL DESK volunteers on  
Saturdays from 10am to 1pm and 1pm to 4pm. The Store also 
needs volunteers on Mon/Tues/Thurs/Fri for the same shifts. 
Use 132 Leota St. to map the store location, but it is basically 
the corner of E. Maryland and Leota. For more information call 
or email Darlene Sweeney at 317.924.5679 ext. 238 
or Darlene.sweeney@svdpindy.org. Service hours are offered to 
youth age 12 or older, so bring them along! 
 
Next week we'll look at volunteer possibilities at the Food Pantry 
on 30th Street and regularly scheduled work days for our parish 
at the Distribution Center and Food Pantry. We could also use 
some additional help with the FOOD COLLECTION BEFORE 
AND AFTER MASSES THE WEEKEND OF APRIL 1st and 
2nd. Email Becky Weber at tombeckyweber@iquest.net for  
additional information.  

Community Lenten Pilgrimage 
. 
JOE SCHEMBRA SPAGHETTI DINNER:  Good Shepherd 
Catholic Church invites the parishioners of St. Mark to the  
Joe Schembra Spaghetti Dinner on 
Saturday, March 25th, from 5:30pm - 
7:30pm in the mutli-purpose room of 
Central Catholic School.  Meals are 
$8.00 for adults, $5.00 for grade school 
children and $3.00 for pre-school age.  Carry out orders will be 
available.  Proceeds of the dinner support the Angel Fund in 
memory of Joe Schembra. The Angel Fund provides  
scholarship assistance to Good Shepherd students attending 
Catholic schools. 
 
ST. ROCH WOMEN’S CLUB PRESENTS… Molli’s Story with 
Carol Hopper Cassetty. Molli’s story is a blessed and precious 
story of a young girl and her family’s amazing journey through 
her short time here on earth. Please join us on the evening 
of Thursday, March 23rd at the St. Roch Gym. Doors open 
at 5:30 p.m. and we will be serving dinner from 5 Star Catering 
at 6:30 pm. We will also have a prize for the “Best Decorated 
Table!” $25 per person—advance purchase only. Please call 
Marcy Baker at 317-652-7131 for more information. Tickets are 
now on sale! 
 
INDIANA CATHOLIC WOMEN’S CONFERENCE:  Saturday, 
March 25th at the Indianapolis Marriott Downtown.  This event 
is from 8:30am to 4:30pm, lunch is included.  For more  
information, contact the Marian Center of Indianapolis at 317-
888-0873 or mariancntr@aol.com  To register online, please 
visit www.indianacatholicwomen.com. 
 
CATHOLIC CHARITIES:  Catholic Charities Indianapolis 
sponsors monthly caregiver support groups for family  
members/friends who are caregivers of older adults.  Meetings 
are open to the community and are a way for adult caregivers to 
share and learn from each other.  The next meeting is Monday, 
March 27th, 5:30pm-7:00pm, at St. Mark School, in the media 
center.  Topic: caregiver stress from a medical perspective 
 
 
 

St. Vincent de Paul 


